
MISSOURI ALR CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​February 2, 2023 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Steve Spayde at 1802 hours.  There were 41 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.
The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Steve Spayde- present
Assistant Director – David Neighbors - present
Treasurer Bob Wendell – excused
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – excused
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – present
Ride Captain Travis Lewis - present
Safety Officer Paul Booth - Present
Webmaster Nancy Bates - present
The Director introduced new members:

Eric Penberthy

Guests: 

Will Geiser

Secretary’s Report

Secretary Debbie Alderson reported the minutes for the January 5, 2023 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections or additions were added.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Gerald Turnage seconded the motion and the vote carried unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Bob Wendell was excused but a report at the executive committee meeting showed a balance of $7,721.20 on January 5, 2023 with income of $1,139.59, expenses of 1,036.00 leaving a balance of $7,824.79 on February 2, 2023.  There is a balance of $44.96 in the Bike Night Account, $2,673.85 in the Fallen Riders Scholarship Account and $2,369.89 in the Legacy Fund Account.
Webmaster Nancy Bates had no report.
Safety Officer Report Paul Booth talked about prepping up for the riding season.  He asked for any suggestion the group would like to have covered in the safety reports.  David Neighbors suggested more people attend the Chapter 5 slow speed skills that are practiced in a parking lot.
Ride Captain Travis Lewis presented the following rides/events that are planned by various riding groups around mid Missouri9.
	Date
	Hosting Group
	Name of Event
	Where
	What Time

	2/11/23
	Post 5
	Chili Cook-off
	Post 5
	11:00 am

	2/18/23
	Chapter 5 ALR
	Valentine Dinner/Dance
	Post 5
	5:00 pm

	2/18/23
	Ashland Post 152
	State ALR Meeting
	Post 152
	8:30 am

	2//18/23
	Guardians
	Cornhole Tournament
	Lemone Bldg. Hallsville
	11 reg. 12 start

	2/19/23
	Band of Brothers
	Chili Cookoff & Nine Ball Tournament
	Jake’s
	11 reg. 12 start

	3/4/23
	ALR 202 Columbia
	Poker Tournament
	Post 202 
	6:00 pm

	3/25/23
	Guardians
	Possible fundraiser BD
	
	

	5/6/23
	Hooligans
	Poker Run
	Woody’s
	10 reg. 12 FBO

	5/7/23
	Black Sheep
	Bike Blessing
	Mid  America Harley
	12:00 pm

	5/7/23
	Guardians
	Biker Sunday
	Lemone Bldg. Hallsville
	10:00 am

	5/20/23
	Band of Brothers
	Patriot Poker Run
	Welcome Home Columbia
	10:00 reg.

	6/3/23
	Good Vibrations
	Poker Chip Run
	Moberly
	

	6/3/23
	ALR 202
	Car Truck & Bike Show
	Post 202 Columbia
	

	6/10/23
	ALR 5
	Scavenger Hunt
	Post 5 Jefferson City
	9:00 am

	6/17/23
	Bikers for Christ
	Bike Show/Swap Meet
	Versailles
	

	6/17/23
	VFW 280 
	Poker Run
	Columbia
	9:00 am

	6/24/23
	Guardians
	Dice Run
	Snorty Horse
	10:00 am

	7/8/23
	Mid-West Infidels
	Poker Run
	Post 202 Columbia
	9:00 am

	7/22/23
	Guardian Angels
	Dignity Drive for True North
	TBD
	

	7/29/23
	Good Vibrations
	Christmas in July
	Moberly
	

	8/27/23
	Band of Brothers
	Bike Show
	Jake’s
	11 reg.

	9/9/23
	VFW Fulton
	Poker Run with music after
	VFW Fulton
	

	9/13/23
	Bike Fest
	13-17 August
	Lake of the Ozarks
	

	9/20/23
	Pig Trail Harley
	Bikes Blues and BBQ
	Rogers, Arkansas
	

	10/7/23
	Angels for Hope
	Toy Run
	
	

	10/8/23
	Eagles & Marine Riders of Columbia
	Toy Ride
	Eagles 2730 Columbia
	1:00 pm

	10/14/23
	ALR 202
	Toys for Tots
	Post 202
	

	10/28/23
	
	Bagger Treat to benefit Welcome Home
	Cosmo Park, Columbia
	

	11/4/23
	Guardians
	Poker Tournament
	Snorty Horse
	TBD

	11/18/223
	Good Vibrations
	Fostering Hope Toy Drive
	Moberly
	

	12/2/23
	Hooligans
	Toy Drive
	Woody’s
	

	12/9/23
	ALR 5
	Wreaths @ National Cemetery
	Bush’s Florist
	7:30 am

	`
	Planning Group
	Meeting to review yearly rides
	Post 202
	3:30 pm

	12/16/23
	
	Wreaths Across America
	Hawthorne Cemetery
	

	3rd Sunday of July
	ALR 5
	Bikes at the Barn
	Barn House Harley
	TBD

	Every Tuesday
	ALR 202
	Cornhole Tournament
	Post 202 Columbia
	6:00 pm

	Last Saturday March-September
	Black Sheep
	Last Saturday Breakfast March-September
	Mid America Harley
	

	TBD
	Honor Flight
	Escort Ride
	TBD
	TBD


Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin had no report.
Historian Barbara Turnage  had no report.
Judge Advocate Rick Derks was excused.
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director David Neighbors
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	January 2023
	326
	$340.00
	5440
	20
	109

	
	
	
	
	
	


Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist gave the following message:
GUARD YOUR HEART

Chaplain’s Message: February 2, 2023

In National news this week we were informed of events in Memphis, TN, where a young black man was beaten by 5 black police officers, causing his death. Now, if the young man were white, or if the police officers were white, one might think that it was racially motivated. But the fact that both assailants and victim were of the same race indicates a heart problem, not a race problem. It affirms the biblical truth that the heartof man is evil from childhood.

We are told in Proverbs 4:23, More than anything else you protect, guard your heart, because from it flow the issues of life. Life proceeds from the heart, which in this context is the inner core of a person’s life, not just what he is thinking at the time; the heart is life’s source.
Jesus confirmed that the heart is the source of much of what we say and do, “For out of the heart come evil thoughts, murders, adulteries, sexual immorality, thefts, false witness, insults”(Matthew 15:19). Because of that, we can easily see why the Word of God tells us to guard our hearts more closely than anything else we guard. The heart needs to be guarded because it is constantly changing. For example, it can turn directions, become hard; become proud or lifted up; become humble; become tender; become strong; become broken or be healed from being broken; be cleansed; be destroyed; become “fat,” meaning stubborn; be deceived; become dull and stubborn, be nourished; be established, and be purified.

The great gatekeeper of the heart is the mind. Things get into our hearts through the mind, which is why it is so important to watch what we see and hear, and control our thoughts. Philippians 4:8 says to think about things that are true, pure, righteous, etc. It is also vital to control our actions. Uncontrolled actions only reinforce any anger or evil that is already in us.

There is a great war going on between God and Satan for people’s hearts. The Devil knows that if he can win people’s hearts they will suffer a lot in this life and the next.  And they don’t have to openly worship him; they just have to think and act in ungodly ways.

Solomon was the wisest man on the earth at one time, but he gave in to his sensual desires and his heart changed. He ended his life with lots of money, with 1,000 wives and concubines, and worshiping pagan gods, but Satan had won his heart and he “did evil in the eyes of Yahweh.” The blessing of God was off of his life. Wise Christians guard their heart and diligently watch what they see, hear, think, and do.
Birthdays
Nancy Bates and Paula Harmon birthdays were recognized.
Committee Reports:

Jim Rosenberg reported on the Valentine’s Dinner/Dance.  Tickets are $25 per person.  If the tickets are sold out before the 18th there will be no sales at the door.  Menu will be 16 oz. Ribeye and all the fixings.  Jim asked for volunteers to work.  The following volunteered:  Bob Wendell, Dena Wendell, Sherry Faughn, June Wilkerson.  Jim needs a couple for men to help moved the trellis from the storage outside.  If you can volunteer be at the Post by 11:00 am.  Band will be Gary B and the Kools, cooks will be the Legion cook crew.
Old Business  

Chili Cook-Off representing the ALR will be Travis Lewis.  He does not need anything else from the Chapter.  Things are going good!
Director Steve mentioned that the Chapter Challenge booklets will be received until the next meeting at which time patches will be presented.  Director Steve mentioned that the Chapter Rider of the Year and the Runner-up have been selected and will be presented to the winners next meeting.  He also reported the  Report for the State Rider of the Year has been sent to state.
Director Steve reported the profit on the Cooler at this point is approximately $1,000..  The winner will be chosen at the Valentine’s Dinner/Dance.  Jim Rosenberg moved the Chapter spend $100 to add scratcher tickets to the cooler.  Suggestion was made to pass the hat to purchase scratcher tickets.  Jim withdrew his motion, a hat was passed around and $189 was collected.

New Business

Director Steve asked if anyone would be interested in Chapter long sleeve shirts. He will be going to MVE and getting information on these shirts.  Some would like to see a pocket on the shirts.
Director Steve reported it was time to think about the Bikes Night, do we want 1,2,3???  A committee was formed to start on the bike events.  The committee is Dave Campbell, Chair, Vince Rost, Dawn Neighbor and Sherry Faughn.

Will Geiser was introduced.  He is going to be part of the Special Olympics Polar Plunge.  He was asking for a donation of $100 from the Chapter.

MOTION: 
Vince Rost moved the Chapter donation $100 to Will Geiser for the Special Olympics Polar Plunge on February 25.  Dave Campbell seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously 

50/50 raffle

Sgt. At Arms Cecil had Director Steve draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $105/$52.50 in the raffle and it was won by Paul Booth.  Paul donated $47.50 back to the Chapter.  The Chapter took $11 out of the $47.50 to bring the total for scratcher tickets to an even $200, leaving $36.50 donated back by Paul.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1845 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, March 2, 2023 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director – Steve Spayde – 573-460-2058 (sspayde@gmail.com) 

Assistant Director – David Neighbors – 573-746-1187 (stitchemup@aol.com) 

Finance Officer – Bob Wendell – 573-619-6154 (hdrwend@embarqmail.com) 

Secretary – Debbie Alderson – 573-353-3413 (dalderson49@gmail.com)

Judge Advocate – Rick Derks – 573-338-1124 (rick.derks@gmail.com) 

Chaplain - Charlie Lindquist – 573-893-6357 (idrawfaces@yahoo.com) 

Historian – Barbara Turnage – 573-338-5077 (beahappy408@yahoo.com) 

Sgt.-at-Arms – Cecil Goodin – 573-544-6304 (cecil.goodin1@gmail.com) 

Ride Captain – Travis Lewis – 417-350-6491 (T M L78@yahoo.com) 

Safety Officer – Paul Booth – 573-230-9058 (pwrdwn@outlook.com) 

Web Master – Nancy Bates – 573-619-6378 (nancyb@ktis.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


